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Polish inflation rebounds as core inflation
remains set to stabilise
CPI inflation rose to 2.4% YoY in April, in line with our expectations and
marking the end of the disinflation trend. Prices of food and non-
alcoholic beverages were up by 2.1% MoM amid the return of VAT,
while core inflation slowed to 4% YoY. We think this will stabilise in the
coming months, and that the MPC will likely keep NBP rates
unchanged by year-end

According to the flash estimate, consumer prices rose by 2.4% year-on-year in April (ING: 2.4%,
consensus: 2.5%). Food and non-alcoholic beverages rose by 2.1% month-on-month, mainly as a
result of the reintroduction of VAT – although it's worth noting that the pass-through was lower
than implied by the full translation of higher tax rates. Fuel prices rose by 2.1% MoM, while housing
energy moderated by 0.2% MoM.
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Inflation up for the first time in over a year
CPI, %YoY

Source: GUS.

We estimate that core inflation excluding food and energy prices slipped to around 4.0% YoY from
4.6% YoY in March. The marked decline in the annual inflation rate is mainly due to the high
reference base (up by 1.2% MoM in April 2023), but its momentum remains elevated at around
0.5-0.6% MoM. The main part of core price disinflation is now behind us, and core inflation will
remain close to 4% in the coming months. This means that the threat of elevated consumer
inflation is not over, and the National Bank of Poland will most likely stick to its hawkish rhetoric
as a result.

There is an exceptionally high degree of uncertainty surrounding the forecasts for the inflation
path through the second half of this year. The government has announced a partial freeze on
electricity prices for households, but it is still unclear as to which level the distribution charges will
be and whether action will be taken to limit potential gas price increases. In addition, we are likely
to see changes to energy tariffs over the course of this year. In such circumstances, the MPC will
most likely continue to keep interest rates unchanged. The first reductions are not expected until
2025, although discussions on monetary easing could begin towards the end of this year.
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